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Good weather blesses the beginning of car show season

NEXT CPPC MEETING IS 
TUESDAY,  MAY 26th

SHINE UP YOUR CAR 
AND JOIN US!

Promote CPPC’s Cruise-In
by going to Beaches!

At the May 19 Cruise-In meeting, 
the discussion was about getting folks 
to hand out flyers at car events.

Somebody commented that if we 
could cover the Beaches PIR event reg-
ularly, we’d have it made!

That morphed into a decision to 
rally as many CPPC cars as possible, 
cruise to Beaches as a group, park to-
gether and set up a small display,  and 
hand out our cruise-in flyers.

It’s going to take some organizing, 
but that’s what we’ve got in mind for 
Wednesday, June 2.

We’ll be discussing it at the member-
ship meeting on May 26.

CPPC Posse at the Hazeldell Parade of Bands, May 16th. The theme was “Wild West,”  
which more-or-less explains the cowboy hats. L-R, Bob Westphal, Jerry & Joanne Dixon, 

Elaine Huber, Unidentified Clown, Steve Herman, Randy & Pam Ealy, Mike Bade.

We canceled one event because the 
weather had been too nice, but the oth-
er three “season-opening” car events 
took place in passable-to-great condi-
tions, and our season is off and run-
ning.

CPPC usually likes to get out to 
Woodburn to the Wooden Shoe Tulip 
Festival, but due to our early spring, 
the tulips were about three-quarters 
gone by May 2, and we decided to pass.

Next on the calendar (May 9) was the 
Portland Transmission cruise-in, which 
began as usual at the crack of dawn on 
May 9. Maybe it was the great weather, 
but old-timers were saying they had 
never seen such a large turnout. 

The neighborhood was full – too 
full, if you asked some folks – but 
Mike Bade, Marlo and Julieann Ed-
mon, Charles and Velva Stewart, Mark 
Childs, Chuck Willis, Russ Ashley and 
Herb Watkins were all spotted in the 
crowd.

Most of those folks, and more be-
sides, made it out to once-a-year open-
ing of the Davis collection – the Papa’s 
Toys show – that same afternoon.  Jer-

ry and Joanne Dixon were leaders of 
the pack that gathered at the Big Bear 
in Beaverton and headed for the old 
Stewart-Stiles truck terminal in Corne-
lius. Twelve CPPC members and seven 
cars made the journey.

Just a week later, the annual Parade 
of Bands was held in Hazeldell, WA, as 
part of a celebration of Armed Forces 
Day. Dixons hosted the event, with 
club members gathering in a staging 
area before being ushered into the pa-
rade. Eight members and five cars from 
CPPC were involved. 

Of the five CPPC cars, four were 
convertibles – Bades’ 1935 Plymouth, 
Steve Herman’s 1937 Plymouth, the 
Ealys’ 1939 Plymouth, plus Westphal’s 
later-model Chrysler. The Ealy and 
Bade convertibles were taken to the 
front of the parade to escort dignitaries.

The next big event on CPPC’s calen-

dar is the Orphan Car Show, June 20, a 
Studebaker club event which is a CPPC 
tradition. 
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CPPC Officers 2013
President, Bob Westphal	 360-334-6037
Vice-President, Randy Ealy	 503-864-8111
Secretary, Donna Bade	 503-206-4652
Secretary, Joanne Dixon	 360-608-6171
Treasurer, Dolores Call	 503-723-5118
Board Chairman, Mike Bade 	 503-

206-4652	 At-large, Dennis Mow-
ery	 503-663-1204

Editor/Web, Robin Will	 503-285-3437
Standing Committees
Activities
	 Jerry Dixon 360-607-7628
Membership
	 Gary Rusher 503-638-5521
	 Robin Will 503-285-3437
Member Care
	 Yvonne Westphal  360-334-6037
	 ytomblison@aol.com
Refreshments Coordinators
	 Dennis & Jeannie Mowery 503-663-1204
Technical Advisors
	 Chuck Willis 503-668-0129
Mayflower Tours
	 Jeannette Dimick, 360-885-1113
Newsletter
	 Robin Will 503-285-3437,
	 robin@robinwill.com
	 Please submit newsletter contributions
	 by the 3rd Monday of each month.
Membership & Dues:
Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc. dues 

are $25.00 per calendar year
Membership runs February 1 through 

December 31.
Concurrent membership to the National 

Plymouth Owners Club is required.
	 http://www.plymouthbulletin.com/

members.htm

Meeting highlights from April

(continued on page 3)

From minutes taken
by Donna Bade

The members of Cascade Pacific 
Plymouth® Club, Inc. met on April 
28, 2015 at the Clackamas Community 
Club at 15711 SE 90th Avenue, Clacka-
mas, OR 97015. The business meeting 
began at 7:05p.m. Bob Westphal, Presi-
dent, presided. Donna Bade recorded 
the minutes. There were 36 people in 
attendance.

Bill Call led the members in The 
Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes of the Membership Meeting 
on March 24, 2015, were approved as 
published in the April newsletter. 

Bob Westphal thanked Pam and 
Randy Ealy for bringing the treats for 
the nights meeting.

Treasurer’s Report: Dolores Call’s re-
port was accepted as presented. 

Birthdays were read by Bob West-
phal for the members that have birth-
days in May. Mike Bade recently updat-
ed the birthday list for all the members!

Mayflowers: The next Mayflower 
event is on May 15. Members are to 
meet at Crown Point at 10:30 am. We 
will be look around for about an hour 
and then drive to Multnomah Falls 
around 12:15 - 12:30 for lunch. 

Member Care: Yvonne Westphal has 
had arrhythmia problems. Patty Brost 
will be having open heart surgery next 
week.

Activities: Brew Pub Tour: There was 
a great turn out for the Brew Pub Tour 
from four different clubs. The mem-
bers went to 4 different breweries from 
Camas to Hazel Dell, Washington.

Portland Train tour: There was a 
great showing from the CPPC with 15 
couples from our club that were pres-
ent. There were approximately 50 peo-
ple gathered for this event.

Wooden Shoe Tulip Farm Tour: Can-
celled due to lack of tulips.

May 9: Portland Transmission and 
Papa’s Toys:

May 16, 2015: Hazel Dell Parade: 
This is the 50th Anniversary of the pa-
rade. Joanne Dixon and Jerry will be 
the tour hosts of this event. The theme 
is “Wild, Wild West”. Last year our club 
took 3rd place. If you are interested in 

attending, meet at 8:30 AM at 99th and 
Hazel Dell Ave. We all need to be to-
gether for judging at 9:00 AM. Contact 
the Dixon’s if you have any questions.

June 20: Orphan Car Show, Clacka-
mette Park, Oregon City.

June 27: Covered Bridge Tour, Mari-
on County, Silverton, OR. Host: Stude-
baker Club.

July 11, 2015: WAAAM Auto tour. 
Gerry Petersen has registrations if you 
are interested. You will need to register 
your car by June 30. The tour starts at 
WAAAM, in Hood River, and ends at 
WAAAM. There is a 40 car limit. Only 
1949 year cars or older are allowed to 
go through the tunnel. There is a fee of 
$10.00, but that also includes entry in 
the car and plane museum.

Tech Committee: Chuck Willis said 
he had a lot of requests at the swap 
meet, but no one has called to schedule 
a date.

Swap Meet: Gary Rusher was pleased 
to announce that there were a total of 30 
different people to man the booth at the 
Swap Meet. He gave a big thank you to 
all the members for helping “man” the 
booth and donating parts to sell. Chuck 
Willis and Gary went to Bend to get ’30 
Plymouth parts. He said we sold all the 
the parts they brought back. The profit 
at the Swap Meet was $1112.88! We still 
have items to sell on ebay, which he will 
add to the total. He would like even 
more participation from the members 
next year.

Bob Westphal gave Gary Rusher, 
Chuck Willis and Robin Will, Visa gift 
cards from the club for all of their hard 
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Here’s the list of CPPC scheduled activities for springtime. Call Jerry Dixon for 
more information, or visit our website: CascadePacificPlymouth.org. To refresh 
your memory, look at our Website PICTURES page, and review the fun we had 
in 2014.
June
•	 June 2, 2015 (Wednesday)– Opening Day at Beaches (Portland International 

Raceway) We want as many CPPC cars as possible, in a group, on opening day, 
to publicize our own cruise-in. Info at May membership meeting.

•	 June 5, 2015 (Friday)– Mayflowers Garden Tour – Schreiners Iris
•	 June 20, (Saturday) – Orphan Car Show, Clackamette Park (Host: Dixons) This 

event, hosted by the Studebaker Drivers Club NW, is a CPPC tradition. 
• June 27, (Saturday) – Covered Bridge Tour, hosted by  Studebaker Club, info at 

www.sdc-nw.org
July
 • July 11, (Saturday) – Traffic Jam, Western Antique Aeroplane & Automobile 

Museum, & Mosier Tunnels, Hood River, OR (host: Petersen’s)
• July 17, 2015 (Friday) – Mayflowers, Nursery Tour – Potluck lunch at Dimick’s
• July 18, (Saturday) – Roberson’s All-Mopar Show, Salem, OR
• July 24, (Friday) – Dayton Friday Night, Old Timers Weekend, Dayton, OR 

(Hosts: Ealy’s)
• July 19, (Sunday) – Forest Grove Concours d’Elegance, Pacific University, For-

est Grove, OR
• July 26, (Sunday) – Mopar Nationals, Woodburn Drag Strip  (Hosts: Benfield/

Schulz)
August
•	 August 1-2 , (Saturday & Sunday)  – Steam Up Vehicle Show, Brooks, OR 

(Joint: Studebaker & WPC)
•	 August 2, (Sunday) – Columbia River Concours d’Elegance, Officers Row, 

Fort Vancouver, WA
•	 August 8, (Saturday) – CPPC Cruise-In, Clackamas Community College, Or-

egon City, OR
•	 August 15, (Saturday) – Independence Lions Club Cruise-In, Riverside Park, 

Independence, OR (Host: ?)
•	 August 25, (Tuesday) – Hotdog 

Feed & Membership Meeting (host: 
Bade’s)

September
• 	September 5, (Saturday) – Colum-

bia Gorge Interpretive Center Show 
& Shine, Stevenson, WA (Host: 
Chuck Willis)

•	 September 12, (Saturday) – MOPAR 
Summit, Gresham, OR

•	 September 19, (Saturday) – Ma-
cleay Cruise-In, Macleay, OR

•	 September 30, (Wednesday) – 
Beaches PIR Cruise-In, CPPC is 
Host Club, (Joint Host: Dixon’s)

October
•	 October 3, (Saturday) – Concours de 

Maryhill, Goldendale, WA
• 	October 10?, (Saturday) – Ape Caves 

Fall Tour, (Host: Studebaker Club)

Club activities heat up as spring rolls aroundMeeting Minutes,
continued from page 2
work in making the Swap Meet a suc-
cess for the club.

Hot-dogust Day Cruise In: Randy 
Ealy told the members that he would 
like CPPC members to pre-register for 
the Cruise-In this year. We would like 
to have the members cars near the reg-
istration table and we need to know 
how many spaces to save. This will also 
give us a good count on t-shirts.

We have 31 trophies and need spon-
sors for each trophy. We also need raffle 
prizes and goody bag items. If you are 
collecting items for goody bags; from 
businesses, we are trying to get 100.

Randy asked the members if they 
have any ideas on how to make this 
Cruise-In memorable for the partici-
pants? If you can think of something, 
let Randy know. One idea is, possibly 
going through the automotive shop at 
CCC.

The next meeting is the third Tues-
day of May at 11:30 AM at the Wilson-
ville Denny’s. Members are welcome.

Mike Bade shared a photo of the sec-
ond Hot-dogust Day Cruise In. There 
were over 50 people in the photograph. 
Let’s have a great showing at the 2015 
Cruise In! He also mentioned that Alan 
and Sharon Tiffany donated the 100 
goody bags for the cruise-in.

Website/Newletter: Robin Will said 
that 6 people contributed to the news-
letter. We were NOT on the list of the 
“Golden Quill” this year for our news-
letter.

The website has over 100 more visi-
tors this year. In March we had 1089 
visitors and so far in April we have had 
782 visitors to the website.

Board Report: Mike Bade said, 
“Get the word out about the August 8, 
cruise-in!”

Other: Don Hufschmid thanked 
Chuck Willis for helping him a lot after 
his surgery.

Car Quiz: Winners: Bruce Kerslake, 
Larry Catt, and Cari Catlow

Raffle: Jerry Dixon, Les Conner and 
Dennis Mowery.

50/50: Steve Herman won the $52.50 
of the $105.00 of the 50/50 collection.

The meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm.
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Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club Technical Committee 2015
The committee meets the 1st Saturday of each month, and other times as they 	

      are needed. 
Please call Chuck Willis for meeting information.
Charles Willis 	 503-668-0129	 upandstuff@frontier.com, Sandy, OR
Bob Dimick 	 360-885-1113	 bjdimick@q.com, Brush Prairie, WA
Jerry Dixon	 360-607-7628	 jojoes@outlook.com, Vancouver, WA
Marlo Edman 	 503-936-4624	 medman@teleport.com Portland, OR
Tim McCarthy  	 503-913-1205	 timmccart@aol.com Tigard, OR
David Pollock  	 250-743-4859	 dnpollock@shaw.ca Shawnigan Lake, BC
Dennis Mowery 	503-663-1204	 jenmowery@aol.com, Boring, OR
Philip Post 	 541-535-1860	 harrigerj@charter.net  Talent, OR
Gary Rusher 	 503-939-9320	 chiefgr@hotmail.com, Wilsonville, OR
Bob Westphal 	 360-334-6037	 bobwestphal@hotmail.com,Vancouver, WA
Tim Winchell 	 (h) 503-792-4813 (c) 503-989-5765, Portland, OR
If you have a question for the Technical Committee, please call one of the above. 
We will do all we can to help you with your car.  NOTE: Keep this List handy for future use.

Don Hufschmid reminds 
CPPC members that he is 

available to help with DMV 
paperwork. Give him a call 

if you have a question about 
your car’s documentation.

First three springtime events – in top-down weather!

Hazeldell, WA, celebrates Armed Forces Day with their Parade of Bands, and, for the third year, CPPC was there. Car clubs and civic 
organizations join the parade with just about every maching band in the region, and a good time is had by all. Joanne Dixon says 

organizers specifically ask parade participants not to throw candy from cars, and get pretty much ignored every year. Top left, Steve 
Herman joined the parade with his 1937 Plymouth convertible, which, by the way, is a creamy yellow in color. CPPC’s lineup included 

four convertibles, three of which are shown at right: Bades’ ‘35, Ealys’ ‘39, and Steve’s ‘37. Below, left: Dixons’ Barracuda appears in 
front of Westphals’ LeBaron (with steer horns mounted in honor of the Wild West theme). Right, the Ealy and Bade convertibles were 

commandeered for dignitaries, and moved to the front of the parade. 



The Mayflowers’ entire purpose is to get out and visit interesting  
people and places in the Pacific Northwest. Everyone is free to join in. 
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April 24, 2015 (F) – Myrtle’s Tea Room – Ridgefield, WA (Patty Brost) 
May 15, 2015 (F) – Vista House/Multnomah Falls – (Mary Eccleston) 
June 5. 2015 (F)– Garden Tour – Schreiners Iris   
July 17, 2015 (F) – Nursery Tour – Potluck lunch at Dimick’s 
August 8, 2015 (SA) – CPPC Car Show – Clackamas Community College 
September 11, 2015 (F) – Tour the Pearl District & lunch – (Philis) 
October?, 2015 – MAX Day – board in Gresham & explore  
November 6, 2015 (F) – Aurora Exploring – lunch at Mini Chef in Canby 
December?, 2015 – Nativity Scene Display-Vancouver + lunch (Joyce Catt) 

By Mindy Benfield
As many of you know, Mary is mov-

ing to Georgia in order to live closer to 
her daughter and granddaughter. She 
will be leaving Oregon in late June. We 
are going to have a ‘Goodbye Mary’ 
lunch on Wednesday, June 17th , 11:30 
AM, at Francis Xavier’s Restaurant. 
The address is 1933 NE 181st, Portland 
OR, 97230.  There will be a sign up 
sheet at the May general meeting. You 
can also call or email Lorraine Griffey 
or Mindy Benfield. Their contact infor-
mation is in the roster.

Farewell lunch for Mary 
Eccleston set for June 17

Sun shines on biggest Portland Transmission event in memory

May 9 is a double-header day, when folks 
catch the Portland Transmission show 

in the morning and then hotfoot it out to 
Cornelius for Papa’s Toys. Above, left, Herb 
Watkins’ Parkard; right, Charles and Velma 

Stewarts 1950 Plymouth Business Coupe; 
right, a nice P-15 at Portland Transmission 

and a very rare Dodge woody at Papa’s 
Toys; below, left, Julieann Edman and the 
‘35 Dodge pickup; right, Mike Bade photo-
graphing his ‘35 convertible at Papa’s Toys.
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NUTS & BOLTS:
Board meeting highlights

REFRESHMENTS
May: 

Patty Brost
June: 

Lee Powell
July

VOLUNTEER NEEDED!
August:

Hog Dogust  Day
September:

Bob and Yvonne Westphal
October: 

 Jerry and Joanne Dixon
November: 

Pot Luck
December:
No Meeting

June
BIRTHDAYS
			  Hank Baker 	 1

Bonnie Turner 	 2
Dennis Mowrey 	 2 
Chuck Willis 	 7
Philip Post 	 10
Mike Reasoner 	 11 
Annalee Mayhew 	 14
Viki Cerruti 	 15
Cheri Paulsen 	 15
Jim Phillips 	 21
Bonnie Winchell 	 21

From minutes taken
by Joanne Dixon

The Board of Directors of Cascade 
Pacific Plymouth® Club, Inc. met May 
12, 2015 at approximately 12:30 p.m. at 
Mike Bade’s home, Happy Valley, OR 
97086.  

Present at the meeting were the fol-
lowing Board Members: Mike Bade, 
Bob Westphal, Randy Ealy, Robin Will, 
and Joanne Dixon,.  Guests included 
Jerry Dixon, and Chuck Willis.. Joanne 
Dixon recorded the minutes.

Treasurer’s Report:   Mike Bade re-
ported for Dolores Call.

• Old Business:  Randy Ealy report-
ed that we have seven(7) paid sponsors 
for the cruise-in, and at least three(3) 
verbal commitments.  The Lanphere 
schlorship donation of $500-$1000 
should be received directly.  Randy sug-
gests that CPPC commits this month to 
the Clubs scholarship donation as the 
cut off time for first semester scholar-
ships is early June.  Bob Westphal will 
make this an agenda item for member-
ship review at the May Membership 

meeting.  Randy is meeting with Dave 
Bradley of the Community College 
Auto Progam this afternoon, so should 
have more information later today.  
Randy also noted that membership 
registration for the cruise-in is low, and 
suggests we solicit more early club res-
gistration to help with the operational 
and scholarship funding.    • Guest 
Speaker:    Bob Westphal reported that 
John Sargent will be our May speaker.   
The subject will be electric power steer-
ing for old cars  Bob has an agenda 
item for the May membership meeting 
on getting guest speakers.

•    Up Coming Activities: Jerry Dix-
on reviewed the upcoming activities 
schedule.  May 16th is the Hazel Dell 
Parade of Bands, there are currently 13 
members signed up to attend.  The next 
scheduled club events are the Orphan 
Car Show June 20th, and the Covered 
Bridge Tour June 27th.    

• Member Care:  Nothing new to re-
port.

• Mayflower Committee:  Friday 
June 5th is a garden tour to Schreiners 
Iris.   

• Tech Committee:  Chuck Willis 
will be asking for help doing a brake 
job on his T-bucket.  Bob Westphal is 
looking for a welder to fab a driver side 
motor mount on his 48 coupe.  Tech re-
quests have been slow. Anyone who 
needs help with their old cars, may 
contact Chuck Willis to arrange a Tech 
Committee visit.

• New Business:  Chuck Willis sug-
gested that the Board consider ways to 
improve the membership meeting to 
encourage more members to attend.  
Options were discussed: mailing or 
calling reminders to local members, 
more social time, starting meeting later, 
abbreviating business content, expand-
ed speaker presentations, games, etc.  
The Board agreed we could do better 
and should continue to work this sub-
ject.                         

The meeting was adjourned 
at 2:45 p.m.

Train Ride to Oregon Rail 
Heritage Center

By Jerry Blount, 
Studebaker Drivers Club NW

Saturday April 25th was our train 
ride event.

Besides our Studebaker participants, 
the Plymouth Club joined us. Plus, 
there was a large group from HACO 
(Historic Automobile Club of Oregon). 
We didn’t get a total head count but we 
probably had about 60 people in our 
group.

We boarded the train at Oaks Park 
for the 1:00 PM ride. It was a 15 minute 
trip to the Oregon Rail Heritage Center, 
at 2250 SE Water Avenue, in the neigh-
borhood of OMSI in SE Portland.

The Heritage Center is home to 
some notable steam engines. Southern 
Pacific #4449 was the American Free-
dom Train locomotive for the 1976 Bi-
centennial. Spokane Portland & Seattle 
#700 is often used for steam excursions. 
Oregon Railway & Navigation (Union 
Pacific) #197 is undergoing restoration. 
And for us diesel fans - an ALCo PA 
passenger diesel-electric locomotive is 
displayed inside.

After more than an hour at the Cen-
ter, departed on the 2:30 train so that 
we might get earlier seating at our next 
destination. 

We drove the short distance from 
the Oaks Park Station, we drove the 
short distance to Killer Burger. 



In the interest of keeping old 
Plymouth parts in the hands of peo-
ple who need them, and perhaps at-
tracting some members to our club 
in the long term, we offered free 
one-time ads to everybody who ap-
proached us at the Swap Meet with 
questions. 

 MORE STUFF FOR SALE

Stitch-n-Embroidery is our source for CPPC club clothes. See color photos on our club website.
Jacket is the letterman style with CPPC logos on back and left breast, for $110. Twill cotton or stretch 

caps with logo, $20 each. Long Sleeve Denim Work Shirt, wCPPC Logo over Pocket - $32.00. Contact: 
Stitch N Embroidery, 408 Beavercreek Road, Suite 406, Oregon City, OR 97045; Phone: 503-557-9090, or 
email through their website at stitchnembroidery.com

BELOW, L-R: jacket back, jacket front, caps, workshirt. See them in color on cascadepacificplym-
outh.org.

CPPC jackets, caps, and workshirts
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Rare 1988 Chrysler LeBaron GTC Turbo Spe-
cial Edition convertible,  rally suspension. 
Strong 2.2 Turbo II engine, maroon leather 
interior, fitted floor mats, 143k miles, good 
tires, great AC, xlnt top, no leaks. This car 
won a third place award in its class at the 
2013 All MOPAR car show in Salem, OR. 
$2900. 360-334-6037

 1953 Plymouth Belvedere 4-dr: 83K mil, ga-
raged for last 10 years, pristine condition, 
starts, runs & drives without problem. 
$7000. Henry 
B i l l i n g t o n , 
971-832-4988. 
You can also 
email my son 
and daugh-
ter in law at 
16591@msn.

Cruise-In Committee: solvent, calm, on schedule
By Robin Will

You have to be impressed, watching 
CPPC’s cruise-in committee in action.

Sort of like Santa Claus, they make 
lists, and check them twice. Years of ex-
perience pays off – it doesn’t cut down 
on the work that needs to be done, but 
it perhaps in helps avoid surprises.

Porta-Potties? Don’t want to forget 
those. 

How about trash & recycling? Col-
lege, city, county? Better find out.

Signs so folks can find the event? All 
figured out, waiting for the college’s 
okay.

How many tables do we need? Gary 
Rusher knows.

Publicity – how many ways can 
we find to get the word out about this 
event? (See story, page 1.)

We’re calling it “Hot Dog-ust Day.” 
Will there really be hot dogs, and if so, 
who’s cooking them? (Still negotiating 
with a couple of college groups about 
that one.)

How about something to drink to 
go with the hot dogs? (Looks like we’ll 
have bottled water to sell, and we just 
need someone to sell it, and a place for 
them to set up.)

Can we involve students from 
Clackamas Community College? Yes 
and no – students won’t be on campus, 
but we’re negotiating with a couple 

of groups who seem to be interested 
in helping out or operating their own 
fundraiser at our event.

How about offering scholarship 
help to automative students as part of 
our outreach? Randy has been meeting 
with the financial aid office to sort that 
out. We’re not the first car club to of-
fer a scholarship, and there are things 
to consider.

Dash plaques? Mike Bade has it han-
dled.

Tee-shirts? Hopefully we’ll be tak-
ing orders at the next membership 
meeting.

Goodie bags? Tiffanys are donating 
the bags; Benfields have volunteered to 
stuff them. Now we just need the do-
nated goods to go inside, and that is 
going well, considering how early we 
are in the season.

And so forth.
The committee keeps coming back 

to one (impressive) theme: CPPC is 
back in Clackamas County, and we’re 
not just planning one profitable car 
show. We’re thinking how we can be 
good for the college, good for the com-
munity, good for the hobby – and still 
enhance our bottom line so we can do 
it again next year.

After being in Independence for 
three years, it feels like a homecoming, 
and it feels like the right thing to do.
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Cascade Pacific 
Plymouth  Club, Inc.
Affiliate of Plymouth   Owners Club, Inc.

P.O. Box 2988
Clackamas, OR 97015

FOUNDED 1957

®

®

Upcoming Events

Regular Membership Meetings:
4th Tuesday of each month at the

Clackamas Community Club,
15711 SE 90th, Clackamas, OR

6:30PM Kick the Tires
7:00PM General Meeting

Board of Directors Meetings:
2nd Tuesday of each month, 12:30PM

Bill’s Place.
Visit our website:

www.cascadepacificplymouth.org

Advertising here and on CascadePacificPlymouth.org:
Advertising is free to individuals with Plymouth cars, parts, etc., on space-available basis. Photos welcome; we edit to fit.
Vendors:
Business-card ad, 3.5” x 2”, $25.00 for 11 issues. Liner ads with pics, $10.00 per newsletter. Advertisements should be 
Plymouth-related services. We edit to fit, and may refuse ads at our discretion.

May, 2015
12 (Tuesday).....................................Board Meeting
26 (Tuesday).........................Membership Meeting

June, 2015
9   (Tuesday).....................................Board Meeting
23 (Tuesday).........................Membership Meeting

July, 2015
14   (Tuesday)...................................Board Meeting
28 (Tuesday).........................Membership Meeting

August, 2015
11   (Tuesday)...................................Board Meeting
25 (Tuesday).........................Membership Meeting

September, 2015
8   (Tuesday).....................................Board Meeting
22 (Tuesday).........................Membership Meeting

1967 Plymouth Belvedere II  4 door, 318 V-8,  
AT, PS, PB, AC, Cruise.  Just turned 100K 
miles has always been garaged. One owner 
car - purchased new by Vern & Lorraine 
Griffey,  For Sale - $10,000 firm.  This car 
must go to a GOOD HOME.  503-666-2222.

1939 Plymouth semi-electric OD trans plus 
park brake. Completely rebuilt, zero 
miles. Relay & cable included. Set up-
with ‘34 Plymouth shift forks. $2,500. Bill 
Zesbaugh. 253-627-7877.

1964 Plymouth Valiant Wagon 200: 225 
Slant 6, push button AT, great condi-
tion! Seats have been recovered to pe-
riod, headliner is new, lap belts have 
been added, original stereo, good glass, 
really solid car. McMinnville. Call Ben 
(503)857-0800  $7,000CPPC’S TECH COMMITTEE is looking for  

garage space where they could work on a 
car as a fundraising project for the club.  
Contact Randy Ealy, e-mail prealy48 @
gmail.com


